Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Council Fleet
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

- The models of all vehicles owned by the council 
- When each of these were bought by the council and, if possible, for how much
- What each of these are powered by (i.e. diesel, petrol, electricity)

Answer:
Please find information in the attached file.
In the fuel column, D = Diesel, E= Electric and H = Hybrid.

Anything without a registration would be either an item of plant like a digger (JCB) or it could be a body on one of our Roll-on Offs (skip body).

The amount paid for the vehicles is not held on the system. To collate this information would require a manual search of paper and electronic files and this exercise would take more than 18 hours to complete.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
